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I. INTRODUCTION

1. The General Assembly, at its forty-seventh session, adopted resolution
47/60 B of 9 December 1992, entitled "Maintenance of international security", in
which the Assembly, inter alia , invited all Member States to provide their views
on further consideration of the question of maintenance of international
security, taking into account, inter alia , appropriate provisions of the reports
of the Secretary-General entitled "An Agenda for Peace" and "New dimensions of
arms regulation and disarmament in the post-cold war era", and requested the
Secretary-General to submit a relevant report to the Assembly at its forty-
eighth session.

2. Pursuant to the request of the General Assembly, the Secretary-General
addressed a note verbale on 6 April 1993 to the Governments of Member States
inviting them to submit, by 30 July 1993, their views in accordance with
paragraph 2 of the above-mentioned resolution.

3. To this date, the Secretary-General has received replies from Denmark (on
behalf of the European Community and its Member States) and the Dominican
Republic. Any further replies will be issued as addenda to the present report.

II. REPLIES RECEIVED FROM GOVERNMENTS

DENMARK

[Original: English]

[30 June 1993]

In this connection the European Community and its member States refer to
their views expressed in their statement on "An Agenda for Peace" in the plenary
meeting of the United Nations General Assembly on 9 October 1992, 1 / and in
their reply, dated 29 January 1993, 2 / to the Secretary-General’s report,
entitled "New dimensions of arms regulation and disarmament in the post-cold war
era". 3 /

__________

1/ A/47/PV.31.

2/ A/47/887 and Corr.1.

3/ A/C.1/47/7.

/...
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DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

[Original: Spanish]

[23 August 1993]

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Dominican Republic presents its
compliments to the Secretary-General of the United Nations and wishes to
acknowledge receipt of his note ODA/11-93/MIS of 6 April 1993, which refers to
General Assembly resolution 47/60 B entitled "Maintenance of international
security".

In accordance with paragraph 2 of that resolution, the Dominican Government
expresses its solidarity and full support to the United Nations in its further
consideration of the question of maintenance of international security in the
light of the relevant reports of the Secretary-General, particularly "An Agenda
for Peace" 4 / and "New dimensions of arms regulation and disarmament in the
post-cold war era". 5 /

-----

__________

4/ A/47/277-S/24111.

5/ A/C.1/47/7.


